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Headteacherôs Message 
 

This term has been particularly busy for 
our students and staff as we are now in the 
thick of preparing for examinations. We 
want to ensure our students do well in their 
forthcoming examinations so I ask all     
parents to support their children at this 
time. Please encourage your children to 
revise and take up all the opportunities    
offered to them to attend additional        
sessions in school, to help improve their     
examination performance and make use of 
the revision sessions provided during the 
holiday period.  
 
We have a great deal to celebrate this term 
and I am very proud of all the staff and    
students mentioned in this termôs          
newsletters. Please do go and have a look 
at them, they are all available through the 
school website.  They give  a true flavour 
of all the activities and opportunities      
available at this school and demonstrates 
the many talents of our students. Please 
ensure you keep us informed if you child is 
involved in activities outside of school 
which we could recognise in future. 
 
School will finish for students at 12.05pm 
for students on Friday 1st April. We will    
return on Monday 18th  April at 8.30am.  
 
Best wishes for an enjoyable holiday to 

you all 

Best wishes 
 

Jed Whelan 
Headteacher 
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Sharing the detail and the bigger picture with our Community 

Sir Frederic Osborn Receives 
visit from a Royal Engineer 
 
As part of the national STEM initiative,     
female students at Sir Frederic Osborn 
School were visited by Major Rachel 
Beszant from the Royal Engineers. STEM 
is a programme encouraging students,     
particularly females, to explore Science, 
Technology, Engineering and Maths       
subjects. Major Beszant was able to share 
her experiences of being a female officer 
responsible for supporting the rest of her 

National Charity Thanks SFO 
 

Charley Holloway-Biddle and Mr Oughton 
are seen here with a grateful certificate 
from The Beat Charity for eating disorders. 
Charley and her team of Sixth Formers 
helped raise Ã450 for this worthwhile 
cause. Beat is the leading UK charity for 
people with eating disorders and their      
families. Beat provides helplines for adults 
and young people, online support and a 
UK-wide network of self-help groups to 
help people beat their eating disorder. 
 

Jed Whelan 
Headteacher 

Continued 
colleagues in the Army by bridging rivers, 
clearing routes through minefields or      
using explosives to destroy bridges. She 
was also able to share experiences from 
her seconded role in helping civilian       
engineers building the current London 
crossrail link, where she worked on the 
extension of the Connaught Tunnel. 
 
Deputy Headteacher, Mrs S Mitcherson 
commented: 
 
ñBy exposing students to different career 
options and engineering disciplines, we 
can help them gain a wider perspective of 
the opportunities available to them when 
the leave school or university to find work. 
The visit from Major Beszant was an     
inspiration to us all concerning the         
exciting and challenging work engineers 
do.ò 
 
Mr Jed Whelan 
Headteacher 
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Headteacher Awards 21st March 2016 
 

Year 7 

Year 8 

Headteacher Awards 
Year 8 

 

Year 9 

Charlotte Cox 7B Being part of the rowing squad who 
raised money for Sport Relief 

Maddison Robinson 7B Being part of the rowing squad who 
raised money for Sport Relief 

Jay Newman 7F Being part of the rowing squad who 
raised money for Sport Relief 

Kyle Stride 7F Being a superb leader for Sport Relief 
events 

Emma Brassett 7R Excellent attitude to learning and   
working hard in English 

Eddie Corbit 7R Being part of the rowing squad who 
raised money for Sport Relief 

Kieran Limacher 7R Excellent attitude to learning and   
working hard in English 

Charlie Lowe 7R Being part of the rowing squad who 
raised money for Sport Relief 

Lisa-Marie Meribe 7R Excellent attitude to learning and  
working hard in English 

Ellie Rayner 7R Excellent attitude to learning and  
working hard in English 

Rio Price 7S Being part of the rowing squad who 
raised money for Sport Relief 

Oliver Bailey 8F Excellent attitude to learning and    
working hard in English 

Libby Carolan 8F Excellent attitude to learning and  
working hard in English 

Libby Carolan 8F Being part of the rowing squad who 
raised money for Sport Relief 

Rhianna Hill 8F Excellent attitude to learning and   
working hard in English 

Joshua Hornsey 8F Being part of the rowing squad who 
raised money for Sport Relief 

Kai Lewinton 8F Excellent attitude to learning and  
working hard in English 

Stuart Plumb 8F Excellent attitude to learning and  
working hard in English 

Stuart Plumb 8F Working hard and good performance in 
Science test  

Olivia Potter 8F Excellent attitude to learning and  
working hard in English 

Lauren Somerville 8F Excellent attitude to learning and  
working hard in English 

Lauren Somerville 8F Consistently good performance at and 
above GPG in Science 

Daniel Adepoju 8R Consistently good performance at and 
above GPG in Science 

Melissa Aylott 8R Excellent attitude to learning and  
working hard in English 

Melissa Aylott 8R Being part of the rowing squad who 
raised money for Sport Relief 

Lizbe Badenhorst 8R Working hard and good performance in 
Science test  

Bethan Gallo 8R Excellent attitude to learning and  
working hard in English 

Bethan Gallo 8R Working hard and good performance in 
Science test  

Hugo Gasseau-Dryer 
8R 

Consistently good performance at and 
above GPG in Science 

Katie Hursey 8R Consistently good performance at and 
above GPG in Science 

Jack Oliver 8R Consistently good performance at and 
above GPG in Science 

Emma Schug 8R Excellent attitude to learning and 
working hard in English 

Joe Botchway 8S Being part of the rowing squad who 
raised money for Sport Relief 

Rebecca Edge 8S Being part of the rowing squad who 
raised money for Sport Relief 

Sean Oliver 8S  Being part of the rowing squad who 
raised money for Sport Relief 

Libby Moore 9B 
Outstanding home based 
learning in Art 

Libby Moore 9B Being part of the rowing squad 
who raised money for Sport 
Relief 

Libby Moore 9B Leading an inspirational       
assembly for Sport Relief 

Emily Osborn 9B Being part of the rowing squad 
who raised money for Sport 
Relief 

Regan Semmens 9B Outstanding observational 
skills in Art studies 

Waseem Bendahane 9F Excellent attitude to learning 
and working hard in English 

Faith Luntadila 9F Excellent attitude to learning 
and working hard in English 

Charles Montague 9f Being part of the rowing squad 
who raised money for Sport 
Relief 

Lennon Peake 9F Leading an inspirational      
assembly for Sport Relief 

Joshua Pope 9F Excellent attitude to learning 
and working hard in English 

Jay Allen 9F Leading an inspirational      
assembly for Sport Relief 

Jamie Fisher 9R Excellent attitude to learning 
and working hard in English 

Alex Harris 9R Being part of the rowing squad 
who raised money for Sport 
Relief 

Alex Harris 9R Leading an inspirational      
assembly for Sport Relief 

Fyn Jordan 9R Being part of the rowing squad 
who raised money for Sport 
Relief 

Fyn Jordan 9R Leading an inspirational      
assembly for Sport Relief 

Shannon O'Brien 9R Excellent attitude to learning 
and working hard in English 

Amy O'Dell 9R Excellent attitude to learning 
and working hard in English 

Lee Hobbis 9S Leading an inspirational      
assembly for Sport Relief 

Erin Maguire 9S Leading an inspirational      
assembly for Sport Relief 

Morgan Pugh 9S Being part of the rowing squad 
who raised money for Sport 
Relief 

Morgan Pugh 9S Leading an inspirational      
assembly for Sport Relief 
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Irish Dancing Success 
 
Maisie Berry, 7B has just returned from Killarney,   
Ireland where she took part in the Irish Dancing World 
Championships and represented The Cotter School 
of Irish Dancing.  Maisie performed a solo dance in 
the Under 12ôs category in front of thousands of      
people.   
 
Miss S Standage 

7B Form Tutor 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Cross Country Success 
 
Charlotte Cox 7B        
competed in the English 
Schools Cross Country 
and came 35th 
 
A massive well done and 
congratulations from all in 
the PE Dept. 
 
Well Done Charlotte!  
 
Mr J Chappell 
PE Subject Leader 

Headteacher Awards 
 

Year 10 

Year 11 

Melissa Archer 
10B Achievement in the Catering exam 

Mollie Hall 10E Going above and beyond the gold      
ambassador duty by organising and 
running Sport Relief week 

Trisha Ajesh 10F Fantastic presentation and care with all 
aspects of English work 

Max Cole 10F Achievement in the Catering exam 

Jack Parnell 10F Giving up time to referee the football 
competition in aid of Sport Relief 

Andre Aguilar 10R Going above and beyond the gold      
ambassador duty by organising and 
running Sport Relief week 

Emily Delacy 10R Fantastic presentation and care with all 
aspects of English work 

Nathan Hill 10R Giving up time to assist with the      
football competition in aid of Sport   
Relief 

Sophie Mills 10R Perseverance in English 

Jamie Ward 10R Excellent leadership of the Sport Relief 
football tournaments 

Regan Carolan 
10S 

All of the time dedicated to organising 
and running Sport Relief week  

Bradley Faulkner 
10S 

Excellent leadership of the Sport Relief 
football tournaments 

Lily Giddens 10S Going above and beyond the gold      
ambassador duty by organising and   
running Sport Relief week 

Guy Morgan 11B Achievement in the Catering exam 

James Norris 11F Effort in the Catering exam 

Megan Stevens 11N Excellent work and progress in   
English 

Rachel Golder 11R Achievement in the Catering exam 

Danut Peiu 11R Improving performance in Science 

Chloe Sargeant 11R Excellent work in Science controlled 
assessments 

Gabby Evans 11S Achievement in the Catering exam 

Emma Lowe 11S Achievement in the Catering exam 

Year 11 Speaking and Listening  
English Language 

 
Year 11 have worked extremely hard this half term to 
complete their presentations for their Speaking and 
Listening exam and have been a real credit to the 
school. One external examiner has commented on 
their preparation for their exams and how dedicated 
and motivated each and every one has been. Mrs 
Wood has been examining across the county and has 
commented on how much she has enjoyed her time 
examining at Sir Frederic Osborn.  
 
Mrs Wood and Mrs Spanyol have highlighted Year 11 
for their professionalism, conduct, manners and      
attitude throughout the exams. In particular, we would 
like to highlight the bravery of several students who 
chose very personal topics which must have been 
incredibly difficult to talk about but which were        
handled maturely, sensitively and really inspired us. 
The resilience and perseverance in overcoming 
nerves has also been inspiring this week ï so many 
students were so nervous and anxious but overcame 
their nerves to deliver excellent speeches and        
answers questions effortlessly and with real maturity 
in many cases. There have been so many successes, 
it is difficult to pick out specific students, but rest      
assured, some of your topic choices will be             
remembered! From Disney Princesses to the dangers 
of nuclear war, from dancing to the value of discipline, 
from cat towns (yes, cat towns!) to computer gaming 
on youtube and everything in betweenéall intriguing 
and great to listen to. They should all be very, very 
proud of themselves. 
 
Thank you, Year 11! 
 
Mrs L Hyde 
Director of English & Literacy 
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Learning Bus Visit to Sandringham 

School 
 
On Wednesday 9th March Mrs Hyde and I took a 
group of our Year 8 Student Leaders and Year 10 
Prefects to Sandringham School in St Albans for the 
Learning Bus Exchange. This would be an opportunity 
for our students to spend time observing lessons and 
having some shared sessions together. 
 
A few nerves crept in as we got closer to                 
Sandringham and when asked if they were looking 
forward to the day some of the students were           
definitely trying to convince themselves that they 
would have a good time, they neednôt have worried. 
They were welcomed wholeheartedly by Headteacher 
Alan Gray and Richard Found who had coordinated 
the visit. Then it was time for them to meet their buddy 
for the day. There were smiles all round after they 
were challenged with the task of finding out 3 things 
about their new partner and they were all very relaxed 
when they went off to the first of their two lessons 
armed with their WWW and EBI sheets.  
  
At break time some of the Sandringham students took 
our students on an impromptu tour of the school 
which our students really enjoyed. 
  
We received some lovely feedback from Sandringham 
staff on how engaged our students were in lessons, 
Hugo Gasseau-Dryer 8R got a special mention for 
answering more questions in a Science lesson than 
almost all the other Sandringham students put        
together. 
  
All the students came together for a óreflect and      
reviewô session after lunch and it was great that our 
students were able to share some of the engaging 
things that they saw happening in the classroom and 
around school. It was really positive for the students 
to see that a lot of these things are already happening 
at Sir Frederic Osborn. 
  
It was a very successful day and our students are    
really looking forward to hosting the students from 
Sandringham School in the summer term. Lucy and I 
were very proud of how they conducted themselves 
and represented the school, they were great           
ambassadors for Sir Frederic Osborn School 
 
Miss C Enstone 

English Teacher  
 
 

 
 

Year 11 Orienteering 
 
On Saturday 19th March, eight Year 11 GCSE PE     
students participated in the Hertfordshire Orienteering 
Clubôs fixture at Frithsden Wood, which is a National 
Trust woodland in Nettleden near Berkhamsted. 
 
They participated in the Orange 2.9 km (Junior          
Intermediates & Adult Beginners) event utilising skills 
learnt in Bude, Cornwall as part of their GCSE PE 
course. 
 
Mrs S Mitcherson 

Deputy Headteacher 
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Sir Frederic Osborn School Young 

Ambassador Update 
Sport Relief Week Success 

Compassion Assembly 
The year 9 silver Sports Ambassadors led an        
excellent assembly explaining all our fundraising    
activities for Sport Relief 2016. The theme of the   
assembly was compassion and the message of the 
assembly was to show compassion to others; com-
passion is sympathetic pity and concern for the     
sufferings or misfortunes of others. Key Stage Three 
students were able to see 
a heart-warming report 
about how Sport Relief 
has helped people across 
the United Kingdom. A 
huge well done to the 
Year 9 Ambassadors for 
being able to confidently 
lead an assembly in front 
of over 300 students! Well done silverôs and to Miss 
Vaughan who helped lead the assembly. 

 

Beat the Goalie 
It was amazing to see over 50 students and teachers 
getting involved in beat the goalie on Monday 14th 
March in the Sports Hall. More óbeat the teacherô 
than beat the goalie as the students determined to 
score their 5 shots against the PE Department, Mr 
Whelan, Mr Milne, Mr Sarjeant and Mr Harte with the 
teachers coming out on top on more than one        
occasion! Students who gave just 20p to Sport Relief 
were able to come in the Sports Hall and watch and 
cheer on their friends and see some brilliant penalty 
kicks, along with magnificent saves from the        
teachers, getting down to make some brilliant saves! 
 
The atmosphere in the hall was electric and I would 
like to thank all the students and teachers who got 
involved and were able to raise Ã47 for Sport Relief, 
just on this one event. What an amazing start to the 
week! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Badminton Club 
It was once again brilliant to see 28 students pay 50p 
to play badminton with their friends at lunch on 
Wednesday 16th March in the Sports Hall, ran by our 
Gold Ambassadors. It was amazing to see that        
students were playing with each other and competing 
in their own mini games. Thank you, to all the           
students who got involved and raised Ã14 for Sport 
Relief. 
 

Football Tournament 
A huge well done to Miss Ward and her study support 
group and prefects for organising a Sport Relief      
football tournament played on the all-weather pitch. It 
was brilliant to see 50 students competing in teams 
having fun, in the process of raising money for Sport 
Relief. Even those who didnôt participate were able to 
cheer on their friends and made the atmosphere on 
the pitch immense! Over the two days, the football 
tournament raised over Ã40! 

Continuous Row 
A selected group of Year 8 and Year 9 students kept 
2 rowing machines going for 6 hours, raising money 
for Sport Relief through sponsorship. It was brilliant to 
see all the students turn up to their time slot with their 
forms and money and raring to go for the challenge of 
continually keeping a rower going; some students 
having to continually row for 1 hour and 30 minutes. 
The Key Stage Three students rowed over 68 miles, 
the length of just over two English Channel Tunnels! A 
huge well done to all of the team, who raised over 
Ã400 for Sport Relief! 
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